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Let’s get excited!
	 Coming soon to the Sauk Centre area 
is the new champions club, this club is designed 
for people with disabilities. This will be a unified 
club. Meaning there will be mentors helping out 
with the meetings and activities.  This club is 
open to anyone with a disability. We have teamed 
up with local homes and providers to make this 
club a reality. We will be sending out information 
on the club’s chatter night in the near future. 
	 Other exciting news:
* The multiple convention in St. Cloud on May 
5th, 6th, 7th.
* The international convention in Boston 7th 
through the 12th.
* Spring officer training (dates and location to be 
decided)
	 For those Lions attending the multiple 
convention in St Cloud, congratulations. It is go-
ing to be very informative and fun. If you are not 
attending this year, consider going next year. It 
will be in Winnipeg MB. 
	 The international convention in Boston 
will be 5M4 way to say THANK YOU to our 
international president Lion Brian Sheehan. This 
will be Lion Brian’s big convention. Let’s get as 
many people to the International Convention as 
possible. What great summer get away for the 
family.
	 Spring officer training what we like to 
call success fest is coming soon. This is a oppor-
tunity to share. knowledge and InSite on the offi-
cer positions as well as learn new ideas and ways. 
This training will be important with new platform 
coming out from LCI. This a exciting time for 
reporting. The new platform has been tested and 
should make club reporting much easier.
	 Can I ask you all to help me make these 
last few of our Lion year amazing and reward-
ing? I ask that we gather behind DGE Lion Sue 
and help her hit the ground running to achieve 
the goals of 5M4 in the next calander year. Reach 
out to DGE Sue and ask if there is something you 
can do to help. There are plenty of opportunities 
available.

	 We are all looking forward to warmer 
weather. Remember if you have any questions 
thoughts or concerns never hesitate to contact 
me. I may not have the answer, but I do have 
the number to the person who does.

	 Thank you All.
	 5m4 DG Rob Wiener
	 5m4lionrob@gmail.com
	 320-241-7100
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SIGN UP!
https://www.signupgenius.com/

g60B0E49AAAA2AA6FB6-mnlions1
Newsletter websiteFacebook page.

Lion Rob

A note from DGE Sue
PDG Bob Kulberk and !st VDG Sue Kulbeik
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	 I just re-read my article from the April newsletter where I was apparently premature in announcing Spring was ar-
riving.  It is snowing, again, as we speak.  It has just got to stop!
	 As we move into the time where I am required to submit my goals for the year as District Governor, it has me re-
flecting on everything we have going on in District 5M4.  What a terrific group of clubs, members, and leaders we have!  I 
am always proud to attend conferences and conventions and let people know I’m from 5M4!  We are the leaders within our 
Multiple – who else has an International President as one of their members?  
 	 I think we really have a so much to offer our members.  We support each other and, when needed, offer a hand up – 
not out.  I think that we lead the way for others and I’m happy to say that many districts from around the U.S. are aware of 
the work we have done and the way we serve our communities.
	 PDG Bob and I recently traveled to St. Augustine, FL, for a vacation and while we were there, we attended their 
local Lions Club meeting.  It’s fun to attend and meet other Lions and to hear about their projects.  They just completed their 
annual “Lions Seafood Festival,” which is a weekend of food, music, arts and craft sales, and did I mention FOOD, etc.  
They have THOUSANDS, of people from all over the country attend and it’s a giant fund raiser for them.  It also helps them 
spread the word about their club and service projects.  They use much of the funds to support a local school for the Blind 
and Deaf.  We’re invited back for next year!
	 We also made a point to visit “Ivy Green” which is the home of Helen Keller.  If you are ever in NE Alabama, please 
make a trip to this wonderful place.  Lots of Lions have supported the property and there is a beautiful fountain in the garden 
of the 10 acres, which is dedicated to Lions.  I could have stayed there all day.  Coincidently, there was a lovely lady who 
offered to take us on a tour of the house and grounds.  As we talked, we discovered we are both District Governor Elects and 
will be installed together in Boston!  We agreed it felt like we had definitely made a new friend while we talked.
	 I hope everyone has signed up for the Multiple Convention is St. Cloud in May.  I’m looking forward to 5M4 setting 
the standard for attendees and, since we are hosting this event, it most important that we are leading the way in attendance.  
Don’t forget to bring hats, socks, gloves, for our project for the Ukraine!
	 If you have an event, project, or just something fun going on, please let us know.  We can help you publicize your 
event and maybe increase attendance.  We can share it on Facebook and also in this newsletter.
						    
						      See you in St. Cloud!
							       DGE Sue Kulbeik
							       Cell:  605-949-0161
							       Email:  kulbeik@gmail.com
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A “Lions Alert Program” is being developed within our District.  

Our first phase of the program will be 
communication.  We need to develop 
a plan of communicating the program 
information to our clubs.  This will 
happen through a variety of means:

• District Leadership
• Cabinet members
• PDGs
• Zone Chairs
• Newsletter
• Leadership meetings with clubs
• Meeting with non-Lions organizations

We will begin to roll this out immediately.  
Each Lions Club meeting should include the following discussion:
1. Focus of the plan
2. Structure of the program
3. Develop a leader in each club (or neighboring club if none 
    available in all clubs)
4. Develop a call chain template in case of emergency to muster 
    membership
5. Develop a list of members who are willing to go through training
6. Organize training sessions for Lions to become prepared for 
    emergencies
7. Develop a list of resources available already and contact names 
    (equipment, generators, tools, capabilities, storage, etc.)
8. Work with local Emergency Management Directors so they 
    know of our availability and capabilities

• LEvEL ONE:  A local emergency.  House fire, flood, lost child, are 
some examples.  A single club could respond to the affected area.  Each 
club will develop their own plan on how to help their community.

• LEvEL TWO:  Affects a larger geographical area, flooding, fires, 
or storm damage.  At this level, Districts would respond and may possibly 
be eligible for a LCIF Emergency Grant.  Our District will develop a plan for 
response, capabilities, and communication depending on what each local 
club is willing to provide.
• LeveL Three:  Catastrophic event such as earthquake, tsunami, 
or large tornado affecting a huge area and thousands of people.

This is just the start of the Lions Alert Program in our District.  First, communicating the information to the Leadership and then the clubs.  From here, the rest of the program will be defined and implemented.Each club or Zone could develop their own plan according to their capabilities and their needs.  They must work with local Emergency Management and First Responders to maximize their contribution.We will also work to have each club insured properly and be able to provide proof of insur-ance to local command centers on site. Our hope is to eventually have a mobile command unit stocked with equipment need to provide assistance and relief in case of emergency, both short and long term.

Exciting 
news!

“Preparedness, Response, Recovery, and Relief in relation to a disaster, 
means measures taken during or immediately after a disaster in order to 

bring relief to people and communities affected by the disaster”.
• PreParedness involves the development of a plan of action in case of emergency.  A logistic operations center 
and a practiced emergency response plan are two elements of the preparedness phase.  Lions Clubs continuous cycle 
of planning, organizing, training, equipping, exercise, evaluation and improvement activities to ensure effective 
coordination and the enhancement of capabilities to respond to incidents or disasters.
• resPonse includes the mobilization of Lions Clubs and Lions Alert Coordinators.  They should be prepared to 
do a rapid needs assessment and bring Lions to where they can do the most good.
• recovery aims to restore the affected area to its previous state, such as rebuilding destroyed property, infra-
structure.  Recovery can be immediate and/or can be longer term depending on the situation.
Relief can come in the form of providing food and drink to recovery workers and affected people, working with 
other agencies, assistance in long term recovery.

1. Communication 2. Club Participation

The Objective :

3. Types of Emergencies

Questions? Please contact Lion Bonnie Lay at: laybonnie@icloud.com 
or 5M4 DGE Sue Kulbeik at kulbeik@hotmail.com
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PENGUIN SOCK-WALK 

MD5M 2023 Convention Fund Raiser 
 

Saturday, May 6th  

immediately following lunch! 

proceeds go to 

TEAM Sheehan Charitable 
Foundation 

Receive a Penguin Sock-Walk pin for a minimum donation of $20.  

Register in advance at the registration table.

Walk in your favorite Penguin Socks! (not required) All penguin attire 
welcome and encouraged!

All walking will be indoors at the Holiday Inn.  One lap around the center of 
the hotel pool area. 
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PUT YOUR EVENT ON 
THE 5M4 WEBSITE!

Please let us know if you'd like us to post your 5M4 club event.
Send to patrickposl@gmail.com
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Name

Title

Your District Club & Name

Phone Number

Address

City         State  Zipcode

Email

Are You A...   Lion                    Leo                    First Timer

Will you require Braille Documents at the Convention?  YES  NO

$AMOUNT

                                               $160.00  USD                                       
Registration is included in any meal chosen below:

Friday Night Social  $25.00  USD 
Saturday Breakfast  $30.00  USD 
Saturday Lunch       $35.00  USD 
Saturday Banquet    $55.00  USD 
Sunday Brunch       $30.00  USD 

CIRCLE Saturday Banquet Option

        Stuffed Chicken  Roasted Pork Shoulder  Wild Mushroom Fettuccine
Special Dietary Needs:

Make Checks payable to Lions MD5M Convention
PCC Dennis Heinen      12069 Bluegill Drive

Sauk Centre, MN 56378

Cancellation fees apply - NO cancellations accepted 
after April 1, 2023

Complete 1 form per attendee

May 5-7, 2023

Holiday Inn & Suites

St. Cloud, MN 
www.lionsmd5m.org

Registration Questions? contact Dennis Heinen
320-491-3996

heinende@centracare.com
OR 

Nikki Fisher, Visit Greater St. Cloud
320-202-6712

nikki@visitstcloud.com

includes all meals and registration feeFull Hospitality Book

PRICE INCREASES TO $160.00 MARCH 1, 2023
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Two locations
to choose
from...

Registration 
form on the 
next page!
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Morris Lions ‘serve’
The Morris Lions Club sponsored the Morris Community Meal 
held on February 27, 2023 along with Federated Church and So-
dexo.  Our Lions members helped prepare the food on Sunday, 
March 26th and also volunteered to serve the meal and cleanup 
afterwards on March 27th.  Our Lions Club has sponsored the 
Morris Community Meal for many years.  It is a great fellowship 
event.

and...
Morris Lions Pancake Breakfast is held annually at the KKOK/
KMRS Home Show held the 3rd weekend in March each year.  
Our Lions members volunteer their time to setup and serve 
pancakes and sausages to the community. A free will donation 
is taken and money is designated to a worthy cause.  This year 
money raised will go towards purchase of books for second 
graders at Morris Area Elementary and St Mary’s schools. 
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Little tomato plants
will produce big
tomatoes!

Benson Lions
Benson Lions donate to Swift County Food Shelf. Marlys 
Boone, Benson Lions treasurer, presents a $500 donation 
from the Benson Lions Club to Sue Fragodt of Swift Coun-
ty Food Shelf for the 2023 Food Share March Campaign

Montevideo Noon Lions
Montevideo Noon Lions members putting together 178 week-
end snacks/meal bags together on March 28th for the Bring it 
Home backpack program that benefits students in the Monte-
video school district.  

Spicer Sunrise 
Lions recycling efforts 

supported by local 
businesses 

	
	 Don Williamson of West Central Sani-
tation and Jeff Karnes of the Little Crow Sports 
Center are recognized for their support of the 
Spicer Sunrise Lions efforts in protecting the en-
vironment by collecting glass, plastic, and alumi-
num cans for recycling.
	 When the county went to single sort recy-
cling, the Lions were short of the big yellow top 
cans for all the glass and plastic from the Mes-
sage in a Bottle containers located at the local 
service stations (Mels, BP, and Teals). The club 
received containers for collection from West 
Central. Lions empty and sort out the glass, pa-
per and plastic for the county program. The alu-

Spicer Lions president Lori Schell-
berg and Jeff Karnes of Little Crow 
Sports

Don Williamson of West Central Sanita-
tion and Lion Lori Schellberg

minum is combined with cans from the club’s trailer parked between 
Little Crow Sports Center and Perkins Lumber. Money earned from 
sale of the aluminum supports the Lion’s charitable work.
	 Lions appreciate everyone who also protects the environment 
by properly recycling waste. Thanks go to Little Crow Sports Center 
for providing a place to park the trailer and to West Central Sanita-
tion for providing a way to recycle the glass and plastic since the clos-
ing of the recycling site in Willmar.
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In Memory of
Mitchell ‘Mick’ 
Eugene Boone

January 6, 1945 • April 17, 2023
 
	 Mitchell “Mick” Eugene Boone, 

78, passed away peacefully at 
home with his wife at his side 

Monday morning, April 17, 2023, in Benson, Minneso-
ta. On October 9, 1965, Mick was united in marriage to 
Marlys Ruth Dokken at Our Redeemer’s Lutheran Church 
in Benson by Rev. Melvin Sucher. Together, they moved 
into their current home where they have resided for 57 
years. They were blessed with three daughters, three sons-
in-law, eight grandchildren, 60 years of love and 57 years 
of marriage.
    Mick was very involved with church, school, and com-
munity activities in Benson. He was a faithful member of 
Trinity Lutheran Church for over 71 years where he proud-
ly served on the church council, as a youth advisor, usher, 
and enjoyed being a part of men’s group. He volunteered 
with the Benson Lions Club, served as a Hospice volunteer 
and many other civic activities. Mick and Marlys loved 
the outdoors especially biking and walking. Together, the 
Boones were avid swimmers year around at the Benson 
pools. Mick treasured visiting with friends, playing cards, 
dominoes, and working on puzzles. Mick also enjoyed 
woodworking, cruising, and “tinkering” in his garage.
 

Have a great Memorial Day
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LIONS
STRONG

Approved for use by UMN IRB
Effective on 10/26/2022
IRB Study Number: STUDY00015524

Please contact us if interested
TinnitusUMN@umn.edu

Tinnitus
Research Study

We are testing the usability of a medical device designed to 
treat tinnitus. The Lenire device is made by Neuromod
Devices and is CE approved for use in Europe. This 
neuromodulation device delivers sounds and tongue 
stimulation that work together to reduce tinnitus. We are 
interested in your feedback after using the device.

This study lasts about  6 months and involves: 
• 1 in-person visit
• 3 virtual zoom visits
• Daily use of the device (~1 h/day)

Earn up to $150 upon completion of the study
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Let’s go to BOSTON!
 Have you made your travel plans for the new year yet?  Here is a great opportunity; for learning, serving, and 
to have some fun!!  Our own 5M4, International President Lion Brian will be passing on his duties during this 
time; he is an unbelievable motivational speaker, you will not want to miss this!!
 Also a plug for Facebook if you do social media… if you have not “Liked” the pages yet, please find the Lions 
International page and the 5M4 page.  There is a lot of items shared on these to keep you connected.
 The Lions International Convention will be held in Boston this year; July 7-11.  Please click on the link below 
for more information and to complete your registration online!
 https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/
 Cabinet Members – a quick link for you.
Clubs – please forward this to your members and encourage them to attend as well.  This is a great experience 
in a great city!   Sincerely, Lion Susan Krumrey, 5M4 Cabinet Secretary
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Fabulous Forada food packing event!
The Forada Lions held a very successful food packing event on Thursday, April 13 at the Forada Fire Hall.

Benson Lions lend helping hands 
for the Harvest Food Packing Program.  A group of Benson Lions 

members participated in the Harvest Food Packing Program that was 
held April 13 at the Forada Fire Hall.Terry Smith, Linda Smith, Jon 

Buyck, Beth Buyck, Cheryl McGeary, Pat McGeary, Patti Madden, and 
Donna Christenson represented the Benson Lions Club.
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Dinner
Music

Cocktails

Games

Elbow Lake Lions 
Fundraiser 

for local 
community projects

Tickets 
Available
SOON!

$50

ADVANCE 
TICKETS

$60 
at the door

• Full Bar
• A Delicious Meal 

• Entertainment 
• Dancing

• Live Music 

&
COCKTAILS & SPIRITS

at Historic Lakeside Pavilion, Barrett, MN • 5-9 p.m.

SAVE THE DATE!
Saturday, August 26, 2023

Wendell Lions Fish Fry
The Wendell Lions were busy serving up a 
delicious fish meal last month. Lion Cindy 
helped serve and DGE Sue and PDG Bob 
and Lion Mickie had a chance to visit, too.

You are invited to the 
Elbow Lake Lion’s 

next big event!
Details below:
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	 Last fall all 6th graders at Glacial Hills 
and Minnewaska Elementary were invit-
ed to participate in the Lions Internation-
al “Peace Poster” contest.  Nine students 
were awarded cash prizes last Tuesday 
evening at a joint Glenwood and Lowry 
Lions dinner meeting for the students, 
parents, and teachers. 
	 Lions Clubs around the world have 
long been sponsoring this annual art con-
test in schools and among youth groups. 
By creating Peace Posters, children have 
an opportunity to express their visions of 
a peaceful planet, thereby inspiring the 
world through idealism, creativity, and 
posters.
	 Theme of the 2022-2023 contest was 

“Lead With Compassion.”  Special thanks to the 6th 
grade teachers for sharing their passion for art and in-
spiring their students.
(Top Photo: L – R) Miranda Smith (Glacial Hills Ele-
mentary); Ryan Norsworthy (Glacial Hills Elementary); 
Piper Barsness (Minnewaska Elementary); Alyssa Ped-
erson (Minnewaska Elementary). Back row: Glenwood 
Lion President Mike Bartell and Lowry Lion Secretary 
Deb Dahlseng. Others recognized for their creativity 
were Ariana Quelle. Emma Heidelberger, Aubrey Pol-
zin, Cate Frey from Minnewaska and Mason Swenson 
(Glacial Hills). (Photo at left) Posters created by Ariana 
and Emma were recognized as the top two and submit-

ted to the Lions 5M4 District convention for further com-
petition. 

Glenwood and Lowry Lions Clubs recognize 
6th Grade Lions’ Peace Poster artists
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This award can be 
awarded to a Lion, a 
community member or
business or other or-
ganization the club 
chooses.  The award 
helps with the ongoing 
hearing health research 
projects at the Univer-
sity of Minnesota.

This award can be 
given for every $1,000 
the club gives to our
organization.  Clubs 
can check with their 
trustees to find our 
theirbalance.

Hearing 
Research 

Fellowship 
Application
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Mn Lions Childhood Cancer Foundation Inc. 

 Believe Award 

Application 
Club Name _____________________________________________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________ 

City _________________________ State __________ Zip Code___________ 

Recipient: 

Name _________________________________________________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________ 

City _________________________ State ___________ Zip Code __________ 

 Please check: 

____ Memorial Donation $1,000.00, given in memory of a deceased Lion or non-Lion. 

_____ Cumulative Award – Accumulated gifts over time resulting in a $1,000.00 donation. 

Mail or Email Application to: 

Lion Genia Sjerven 
14496 Geneva Ave N 

Hugo MN 55038 
sjerven@gmail.com 

Mail Award to: Name ___________________________________________________ 

    Address _________________________________________________ 

    City _____________________ State ___________ Zip Code________ 
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Annual Meeting Notice

Dear Lions and Leos of Multiple District 5M:

The Minnesota Lions Vision Foundation (MLVF) wishes to thank each and every one of you for your  
continued support of the foundation. Your Parade of Green donations, memorial and honorary gifts,  
fundraising events, and legacy (deferred giving) pledges have enabled us to continue fulfilling our mission 
to help improve and restore sight by supporting vision related projects. 

Our Annual Meeting will be held on the morning of Saturday May 6, 2023 at the MD5M Multiple  
Convention in St. Cloud, Minnesota. This year we have a proposed amendment to Bylaws to change the 
term limits of Directors and will require a vote. Each Lions Club in Minnesota, and in attendance at the  
annual meeting, is entitled to one vote on this proposed by-law change.

Significant events for the past year include:
• SARS-CoV-2 research: Epidemiological evaluation of SARS-CoV-2 in donor corneal tissue. .
• Automated software to evaluate endothelial cell loss in DMEK. We have developed a sophisticated  
software that can automatically evaluate how much damage there is in a donor cornea after it has been  
processed for transplantation.
• MAC Center - Dr. Glenn Lobo reported at Thanksgiving for Vision on the use of the gift of
~$30K to the MAC center to purchase a High-Performance Liquid Chromatograph (HPLC). Dr. Lobo  
reported on his work on Vitamin A metabolism in the retina and its role in Macular Degeneration.
• Lions Children’s Eye Clinic - purchased 2 non-mydriatic (Does not require dilation) cameras. The cost for 
two cameras is $35K, and an additional $5K to integrate patient images to their electronic medical record.
• Minnesota Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center: Over 12 millions recycled glasses have been collected since 
the start of this program.
• LifeSource: Our relationship with LifeSource continues to improve and evolve, including their  
participation at Thanksgiving for Vision. This strengthened relationship has led to four leaders at  
LifeSource joining the Minneapolis Ambassadors Lions Club.
• Legislation - The legislative effort by Minnesota Lions Vision Foundation is currently on pause due to our 
redeveloped partnership with LifeSource. This new level of friendship and cooperation could be derailed 
by the pursuit of eye banking legislation that may not have their support. 
• Lions Gift of Sight continues to recover and distribute ocular tissue for transplant, research, and  
education in records numbers in their effort to restore sight. 

The Minnesota Lion Vision Foundation Finance, Legal, Public Relations, and Long-Range Planning  
Committees will give a summary of our 2022 – 2023 year. 

We look forward to seeing you and thank you for continuing to be “Knights of the Blind”.
Sincerely,

PDG Rob Hed, Chair
Minnesota Lions Vision Foundation Board of Directors

MINNESOTA LIONS VISION FOUNDATION
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LCIF	Tidbits-	Did	You	Know?	

Ø Over	the	years,	LCIF	Grants	to	Multiple	District	5M	total	$5,897,001	(179	grants)	
Ø During	this	time,	our	district	5M4	received	11	grants	totaling	$282,365.	
Ø In	our	current	Lions	year	our	district	has	received	4	grants	$133,000	

o Greenhouse	for	Food	Production	&	Education	at	WCA	School,	Barrett	MN	
$100,000	

o Tornado	Relief,	Forada,	MN	$20,000	
o School	Supplies	Project	at	Mid-Winter	Convention	$3,000	
o Relief	for	Ukraine	coming	up	at	MD5M	convention	$10,000	

Ø Details	on	the	Ukraine	Service	Project	at	MD5M	convention	in	St	Cloud:	
o 	the	following	items	are	needed:	

§ New	hats,	gloves,	socks,	rain	ponchos	or	cash	donations	
o Needed	by	Friday	May	5th	at	12	noon	
o Project	to	run	from	12	till	3	
o Come	help.	I	look	forward	to	seeing	you	there.	
o Contact	PCC	Dennis	Heinen	for	more	details.	

Ø LCIF	is	your	Foundation!	–	and	together,	we	can	respond	quickly	for	a	powerful	impact;	
just	like	LCIF	came	through	for	us	when	the	tornado	hit	Forada	last	Memorial	Day.	

Ø The	need	for	humanitarian	help	is	great	across	our	world,	our	country	and	here	in	our	
district.	

Ø Your	donation	and	your	club’s	donation	make	a	huge	difference	and	100%	of	it	goes	to	
help	others.		

o All	administrative	costs	are	paid	from	a	separate	fund	and	100%	of	your	money	
goes	to	where	it’s	supposed	to!	

Ø It’s	easy	to	make	an	individual	donation:	
o Do	it	online	at	lionsclubs.org/donate	
o Or,	mail	a	check	payable	to	“LCIF”	to	Lions	Clubs	International	Foundation,	Dept	

4547,	Carol	Stream,	IL	60122-4547	USA	
o Or,	send	to	me	a	check	payable	to	“LCIF”	and	I’ll	forward	it	for	you.	
o You	will	build	up	your	own	Melvin	Jones	Progressive	credit	when	you	donate.	
o Consider	setting	up	an	automatic	monthly	donation	at	lionsclubs.org/donate.		

§ You	can	decide	the	amount.	$5	to	10/month	really	makes	a	difference	
and	you’ll	barely	miss	it.		

Ø By	making	an	individual	donation	before	June	30th	you’ll	be	helping	DG	Rob	achieve	his	
commitment	of	150	individual	member	donations	during	his	term.	Anything	you	give	is	
appreciated.	

Ø Please	promote	LCIF	at	your	meetings	and	your	events.	Need	information?	I	can	help.	
LCIF	has	a	lot	of	handouts,	vidoes,	and	resources	available.		

o On	YouTube,	search	“LCIF	Videos”	and	you’ll	find	some	really	good	ones.	
Ø Need	a	speaker	at	a	meeting?	Call	me.		
Ø Many	clubs	have	more	than	$1,000	credit	built	up	from	past	LCIF	donations.	Bestow	on	

worthy	members	or	someone	in	your	community	a	Melvin	Jones	Fellowship	award.	Call	
me	for	details.	Allow	six	weeks	to	receive	please.	

Ø Club	LCIF	Coordinator	-	Generally,	the	Past	President	holds	this	position	although	it	can	
be	any	member.	Club	Secretaries,	please	enter	the	name	of	your	club’s	LCIF	Coordinator	
on	MyLCI.	Currently	10	clubs	in	our	district	list	a	LCIF	Coordinator	and	41	do	not.	You	
have	all	been	very	supportive	of	LCIF	and	so	I	think	this	is	merely	an	oversight.	

Ø I	sincerely	thank	you	for	supporting	LCIF.	DG	Rob	informed	me	today	that	our	district	
ranks	4th	highest	in	our	Multiple	District	for	reaching	116%	of	our	annual	goal.	(Let’s	
keep	it	going.	The	need	is	great.	
	
	
Serving	others	together	with	you,	
Lion	Allan	Ulbricht	
320-267-4207	
allan.ulbricht@gmail.com	

	
	


